Board of Directors Meeting

CMT/ABATE

American Legion Post 82

3402 Gallatin Pike

Inglewood, TN  

December 13, 2009

Prior to the 1:00 pm meeting the board members and charter directors met at noon to identify the date of events for 2010.
Meeting was called to order by Brooklyn Tom at 1:15pm

Pledge to the Flag

Roll Call by Secretary, 24 present, 5 absent   (Corporate Treasure – excused, Membership – excused, Products – not excused, Buffalo River – excused, Smith/Wilson – excused)
Dean’s MOTION: To approve the September 13, minutes. Upper Cumberland seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed. 

Brooklyn Tom stated the election for State Director and Corporate Secretary will be in March. 
Directors Statement
Brooklyn Tom stated the election for State Director will be March 14, 2010 and he will be a candidate for re-election. He stated the organization is on solid financial ground with a stable board. Tom talked about running on a platform of unity.

Assistant Director

Dean reminded the charters of the correct way to submit the membership forms to state. The pink copy is for the member. The yellow copy is for the charter. The white copy is for the office. If any color other than white is sent to the office, the form will be returned.  
Corporate Treasurer

Betty’s son is graduating and she did not attend. Copies of the Charter’s financials were available on the table for anyone that wanted one. 

Carol’s MOTION: The organization would purchase 2 reams of water mark letterhead paper. Dean seconded the motion. 
Discussion: Several members were in need of this type paper. How much would the paper cost? Who would be responsible for the paper? 

MOTION WITHDRAWN
Carol’s REVISED MOTION: The organization will purchase 2 reams of water mark letterhead and the total purchase price shall not exceed $100.00. Carol would maintain possession of the paper.  Dean seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed.  
Legislative Chair
Scott stated at the legislative retreat the 3 major bills that the group agreed on and would like to see passed; a vertical tag bill, a lemon law bill, and a reciprocal helmet bill.
In addition, Steve had each charter place a yellow tack on their location on the Senate District Map and State House District map. A silver tack was placed for sponsors and co-sponsors for past bills. He encouraged each member to look at the map and get familiar with the locations that may need to be worked. We need to determine what it will take to get our bills passed because the political scene could change dramatically next year. 

Lobby day is February 24 and we need as many members to attend as possible. Members need to call their Representative and Senator to make an appointment to see them that day. Let the politicians know who you are and what your opinions are on our bills. 
Safety and Education

Carol is composing the grant for 2010. The grant will request approximately $50k. Last year the grant ended in October, for 2010; we will request that the grant end on December 31. Each Tennessee Welcome Center will receive 10,000 silver and blue litter bags instead of the 5,000 that they received last year. A request for road signs will also be included in the grant to be distributed to 10 towns throughout the State of Tennessee. The motto will be “10 towns in 2010.”  The grant, if received, will not come from taxpayers, but from $2.00 in the registration fee when bikers register their bike with the state. 

Dean stated he had road signs in his vehicle if anyone needed them.

Membership

Joy is to give birth to son Eli soon and did not attend. Since Betty was not in attendance we could not complete the percentage so the membership trophy was given to the charter that had the most new members. Dixon Humphreys was the winner with 15 new members. Wheels of Thunder was second with 11 new members and Robertson County was third with 6 new members. 
Public Relations

Betty had an idea that the name of any member that took the beginner riding course should go into a hat and one person be given a scholarship for the price of the course. The cost of a beginner riding course can range from $225.00 to $350.00. 

Lynn’s (Upper Cumberland) MOTION: At every board meeting for those in attendance, that had not taken a beginner riding course, would be eligible for a $225.00 drawing that would be taken out of the general fund. Batman seconded the motion.
Discussion: The proposal was not fair for the member that did not come to board meetings.  Every member should have the opportunity to win.  The winner should have the opportunity to give to whoever he/she chooses. 

Motion was withdrawn. 
Wendall Revised MOTION: At every board meeting each charter’s name would be entered into the drawing. The charters name that was selected would win the $225.00 scholarship for 1 of their members to take the MSF beginning riding class. The winner must be a CMT/ABATE member and in good standing. The money is to be taken out of the general fund.  Dean seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the motion passed.
Carol stated some of the e-mails for members are still not correct. She asked that each charter please verify their members e-mail address and let her know if any changes need to be made. In addition, for any new membership that they accept, please verify that the e-mail address is correct. 

Carol’s MOTION: CMT/ABATE spend up to $500.00 for goody bags to pass out on lobby day. Dean seconded the motion. The motion passed with 1 member opposing. 

Discussion: Who would decide how the money is to be spent? What will be included in the bags? 
Carol and Scott will decide what would be the best way to spend the money. Dean will provide a copy of the CMT/ABATE latest flyer. 
Newspaper

Donna stated she needs an up-to-date list of the ad supports. Dean said she would need to get with Betty. If anyone has any information that should be in the newspaper, please send to her.  

Chaplin

Jack stated Cumberland County Conference will hold a religious gathering in February. Anyone interested in attending will need to contact him for more details. 
Parliamentarian

The bill that CMT/ABATE will ask to be considered will be a March 2010 bill. 


CAROL”S MOTION: Every board member would receive a copy of the 

bill by February 10th and any corrections made and approved by February 15th.  Lynn seconded the motion.

Discussion: Document was still pending approval. The document was not in 


our possession.

Carol withdrew her motion.
The bills will be revisited at the March meeting.


Bob’s MOTION: A current copy of the CMT/ABATE BY-LAWS is to be
re-typed with all new changes and sent to all board member and charters to verify if any changes need to be made. If any changes need to be made send the changes to the secretary. By the March BOD the BY-LAWS should be up-to-date and ready to be posted to the Website. Keith seconded the motion.

Discussion: Dean asked why? Keith stated the BY-LAWS needed to be up-to-date and on the Website for all members.  A vote was taken and the motion passed.
Webmaster

The events that are discussed in the earlier meeting will be on the Web calendar, along with any other new events that are turned in during the year. Any event that you would like to have listed should be sent to the Webmaster. 
Brenda stated earlier that she needed the names of the Director, Assistant Director, Secretary, and Treasurer for each Charter. We need this information to get the Web up-to-date on Charter information so send her or the Webmaster your information as quickly as possible.  If your meetings place changes or your time changes please send to the Webmaster so he can keep the information current. The charters are responsible for sending in any changes to the Webmaster so the information on the Web is current at all times.

At Large / Sergeant at Arms    

The Arkansas Army Services had contacted him wanting a newsletter to be sent to them. He was advised that a copy was on the Web for anyone that was interested in obtaining one.
MRF

The MRF reports were on the table if anyone wanted one.

NCOM
Brooklyn Tom attended the NCOM meeting in Philadelphia. The expenses were paid for by NCOM. There are 3 ABATE directors that are currently on the board. The directors are from Ohio, North Carolina, and Tennessee. ABATE is well represented. If any state has any up-coming issues and NCOM feels it is in the best interest for bikers, they will help out.  

Old Business

A vote was taken for the BY-LAWS changes on Article 5, Section 4. The vote was 19 yes (6 proxy votes – treasurer, membership, Harpeth River, Smith Wilson, Buffalo River, and Robertson County) with 2 No votes. The motion passed. 
The BY-LAWS will be changed to the below.

Article 5, Section 4: Charter Funds

A. Charter Bank Accounts: Each local Charter shall maintain a checking account, in the name of the local Charter, to be administered by the Charter Treasurer and Charter Officer.  Each account shall require two (2) signatures for the withdrawal of funds in the account.  One Corporate officer shall also be required to be on all Charter accounts. Charter Treasurer and Charter Officer that are put on the account can not be involved in a personal relationship.  Funds in the Charter Treasury shall be used only for payment of such reasonable and necessary expenses as may be incur by the local Charters in the normal operation of business.
A vote was taken for the BY-LAWS changes on Article 3, Section 7. The vote was 20 yes (6 proxy votes – treasurer, membership, Harpeth River, Smith Wilson, Buffalo River, and Robertson County) with 1 No vote. The motion passed. 

The BY-LAWS will be changed to the below.

Article 3, Section 7: Corporate Treasurer
 The Corporate Treasurer shall deposit all funds of the Corporation and maintain a record of the income and disbursements of such funds.  He/She shall keep accurate books of accounts and report to the Board of Directors as to the financial condition of the Corporation.  Withdrawals from the Corporation funds shall be made by checks signed by two (2) of the Executive Officers, upon whom such power shall have been conferred by the Board of Directors.  The Corporate Treasurer shall keep a copy of the records at the office and make this information accessible to anyone upon written request. He/She shall submit to the Board of Directors quarterly financial reports.
A vote was taken for the BY-LAWS changes on Article 4, Section 2. The vote was 22 yes (6 proxy votes – treasurer, membership, Harpeth River, Smith Wilson, Buffalo River, and Robertson County). The motion passed. 

The BY-LAWS will be changed to the below.

Article 4, Section 2: Annual Reports

     The Corporate Director shall cause to be prepared and submitted to the Board of Directors an annual written report, including a financial statement form to Corporate Treasurer.  The Corporate Director shall also cause to be prepared all reports necessary for governmental agencies and cause to be paid all taxes and other charges against the Corporation and make sure that all governmental reports are filed in a timely manner.
A vote was taken for a proposed change to the BY-LAWS in Article 2, Section 1. The proposed change would read as follows: 

     Only one representative from each charter shall have voting power at all Board of Director meetings. Proxy votes shall be acceptable on issues on the published Board of Directors agenda. Proxies must be submitted to the Corporate Director in writing and read into the roll call vote. The Corporate Director has the discretion to accept a verbal proxy in extreme circumstance. The Corporate Director votes only in the case of a tie vote. All votes will be taken on a roll call basis. 

The vote was 7 yes and 14 no. The motion did not pass. 

Brooklyn stated he would like to change the starting time of our meeting from 12:30pm to 1pm.

KEVIN”S MOTION: Do not change time, leave the time as is. Dean seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

DEAN’S MOTION: CMT/ABATE will give up whatever claims they have to STR and let the Tri-County Charters that have been working it take over and do what every they want. 
Discussion: The state has no interest in STR. These charters have made this a really nice event and they should be the ones to do with whatever they would like. Why would we give up? The charters may privatize leaving CMT/ABATE out of the event. Carol wanted the motion to be amended and CMT/ABATE to endorse and develop a trademark.  Dean was asked to withdraw motion. Dean said he would not amend his motion. A vote was taken and Dean’s original motion and the motion passed. 

BOB’S MOTION: CMT/ABATE officially recognize MAFT as an organization that promotes motorcycle safety by having their Web-site linked to our Web-site. 
Discussion: Heated. Several points were brought out as to why we should not be connected or associated with MAFT in any way. 

A vote was taken. The vote was 2 yes, 13 no, and 4 abstain. The motion did not pass. 

SCOTT’S MOTION: Registration and lobbying fees for this session will be $340.00. He needs the money to pay for them. Dean seconded the motion. All members were in favor, the motion passed unanimously.  

A Charter report was given by each director. 
Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dean seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm. 
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